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During the September 26,201 1 , Audit Committee hearing on the City's Fiscal Year 2010

Comprehensive AnnuaJ Financial requested a status report on

remediation of City's compliance issues the Supplemental Pension Savings

Plan (SPSP) and whether this matter should be disclosed in the CAFR. The City is currently

undertaking corrections through the Internal Revenue Service's (IRS) Voluntary Correetion

Program (VCP) and believes that the process may as long as a year to complete. Due to the

relatively small potential loss to the City in terms of corrections and penalties, this matter does


not meet City's materiality standard for disclosure the CAFR.



REPORT TO THE 

1

AND CITY COUNCIL

IS

approximately $320,000. IRS typically waives this penalty where the employer

demonstrates "reasonable cause" for the error. The City expects that this penalty not be

imposed, given that the City is bringing this error to the attention to IRS and voluntarily

making the required corrections.

While the VCP process is not yet complete, the City expects the cost of correcting the

violations related to the SPSP waiver to be between $200,000 and $250,000 and that no penalties

will be assessed. The City may also seek reimbursement from third parties.


The required amounts necessary to make the corrections are not considered material in

the context of the CAFR. The potential liability at issue is a contingent loss. Such matters are

disclosed in the CAFR under note 18 (Contingencies). The materiality standard applied by the

City Comptroller for the disclosure of loss contingencies is $2 million. Because the potential


loss here, even in a worst case scenario, is considerably below that $2 million threshold, we do


not believe it is necessary to disclose the SPSP VCP matter at this time.

CONCLUSION


The VCP process regarding the City's SPSP violations is ongoing and may not be

completed until next year. Any losses to the City related to the VCP are contingent in nature and

will not be known until the conclusion of the process. Even in the worst case scenario, the

potential loss to the City associated with this matter does not rise to the materiality level for

disclosure
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